MASSACHUSETTS BOARD OF MEDICINE TAKES DISCIPLINARY ACTION

WAKEFIELD:  The Massachusetts Board of Registration in Medicine took disciplinary action against the medical licenses of Jeffrey Arle, M.D., Aaron Geller, M.D., Vito R. Cardone, M.D., and Sandra V. Kristiansen, M.D.
In a Consent Order, Dr. Jeffrey Arle agreed to the indefinite suspension of his license to practice medicine after he admitted that he engaged in boundary violations with a patient and improperly accessed her medical record. The suspension was immediately stayed upon Dr. Arle’s entry into a Probation Agreement requiring him to complete continuing medical education credits regarding patient confidentiality and prescribing, in addition to the boundaries and ethics course which he had already completed   Dr. Arle was first licensed to practice medicine in Massachusetts on March 24, 1999.  He entered into a Voluntary Agreement Not to Practice with the Board on March 10, 2022. He last practiced at the Beth Israel Deaconess Medical Center. He is also licensed to practice medicine in New York and Pennsylvania.
The Board reprimanded Dr. Aaron Geller’s right to renew his medical license after the Board found in a Final Decision & Order that he had been disciplined by the New Hampshire Board of Medicine for reasons substantially similar to those for which Massachusetts could impose discipline, to wit, failing to maintain medical records and issue prescriptions for controlled substances in accordance with the law; advertising in a manner that is deceptive and misleading and engaging in conduct which places into question his competence to practice medicine. Dr. Geller had been licensed in Massachusetts until his license expired in May 2002. He currently practices medicine in a private practice in New Hampshire.
The Board accepted Dr. Vito R. Cardone’s resignation of his right to renew his medical license. Resignation is a disciplinary action that permanently removes a physician from the practice of medicine. Dr. Cardone was licensed to practice medicine in Massachusetts from October 1, 1986 until February 11, 2023.  Dr. Cardone last practiced medicine in a private practice in Stoneham.  He is also licensed to practice medicine in New Hampshire.

[bookmark: _Hlk146189255]The Board also accepted Dr. Sandra V. Kristiansen’s resignation of her right to renew her medical license.  Resignation is a disciplinary action that permanently removes a physician from the practice of medicine.  Dr. Kristiansen was licensed to practice medicine on November 6, 1991 and entered into a Voluntary Agreement not to Practice on November 30, 2022.  Dr. Kristiansen was the owner of a private practice in Westborough MA.

The Massachusetts Board of Registration in Medicine licenses more than 40,000 physicians, osteopaths and acupuncturists.  The Board was created in 1894 to protect the public health and safety by setting standards for the practice of medicine and ensuring that doctors who practice in the Commonwealth are appropriately qualified and competent. The Board investigates complaints and determines sanctions. More information is available at www.mass.gov/massmedboard, or you may contact the Board at borimmediamassmail.state.ma.us.

